


25th September 2020
Dear Parents

The children are continuing to settle really well and are enjoying finding their feet at school. Thank you for your co-operation in the mornings in helping your child to come into the classroom independently. Please don’t worry if your child is still a little tearful; it can take some children a little longer to be comfortable saying goodbye – we have plenty of tissues, teddies and stories to help them find their smiles! 
We thought it would be useful to inform you a little about what we will be learning this term. Our main topics will be loosely centred around; All About Me, Autumn, The Gruffalo and Friends and Christmas. 
In the Foundation Stage there are seven areas of learning and development; Communication and Language, Physical development, Personal, Social and Emotional development, Literacy, Mathematics, Understanding the World and Expressive Arts and Design.  Each of these areas are of equal importance so are built into an equally balanced timetable. Please see full details about EYFS on our class website page.
Personal, Social and Emotional Development

During this term we will be concentrating on the development of social skills, encouraging the children to grow in self-esteem and settle into their new environment and routines. Teaching is focused on developing independence skills and ensuring the children are happy in their first weeks at school. We will also be introducing our Golden Rules and our class reward system, which includes teddies in the jar and our famous rainbow chart.
Communication and Language 
During this term the development of speaking and listening skills will be targeted. The children are encouraged through focused activities to become confident when speaking, and to form sounds in speech correctly.  We will also concentrate heavily on developing listening skills: learning to sit well, listen to others and taking turns when speaking. Our curriculum is heavily led by story and our language rich environment will help to support vocabulary development.  
Literacy
We will be following a daily phonics programme in school. We teach the children letters in the order in which they are most frequently used, rather than in alphabetical order.  This term we will be learning the following sounds:

s  a  t  p

i m  n  d

g  o  c  k

ck  e  u  r

h  b  f,ff  l,ll  ss

j  v  w  x

y  z,zz  qu

Initially, we will focus on learning the letter sounds/phonics to begin with. We will also be teaching the children to hear sounds within words, such as c  a  t in cat. Help your child to hear these sounds by playing games such as ‘I Spy’ or talking to them in ‘sound talk’ e.g. touch your f  ee  t, stand u  p.

Opportunities for early attempts at writing are provided within the classroom environment through formal (e.g. Guided Writing) and informal (e.g. shopping lists in the role-play area) situations.  Handwriting skills are taught and practised regularly and opportunities to develop pencil control are provided daily, for example, colouring, tracing, and drawing.
The enjoyment of books is the foundation of reading and opportunities to look at, share and use a variety of books is planned. The children will be bringing home a school library book. The aim of these books is for you and your child to share and discuss a story together – not for your child to try and read the words. Help your child to develop early reading skills by talking to them about how to handle and use books. Show them where the writing and pictures are and talk to them about the purpose of the text. Encourage them to predict what might happen in a story and help them to retell the story from the pictures and from memory. 
Reading Books

During the coming weeks the children will bring home a reading book. The earlier books from our Oxford Reading Tree scheme are designed to help your child to get to know the character names from the scheme, so please don’t worry if your child cannot read the words fluently to begin with. 
Please keep all reading homework in the plastic wallet provided. All reading wallets will be collected in on Mondays and Thursdays. Your child will read to an adult at school before a new book is issued. We are aiming to change books twice a week if we feel your child is confident with the book. Remember, it’s not a race! The frequency of book change is not a reflection of your child’s progress. The children need to read their books over and over again to secure a variety of reading skills – please see the Phonics and Reading section on our class page on the school website for further details about reading development.
Mathematics

Before entering the formal world of mathematics, Reception children need to have opportunities that will help them develop a readiness for mathematical learning. In the Reception Year, Maths teaching is very practical. The focus will be on accurate counting and understanding of number. This area of learning includes counting, sorting, matching, seeking patterns, making connections, recognising relationships and working with numbers, shapes, space and measures.  Mathematical understanding will be developed through stories, songs, games and imaginative play, so that children enjoy using and experimenting with numbers.  

Understanding the World

The basis of this area of learning encompasses Science, History, Geography, Design technology and Information & Communication Technology. Children explore the world around them through hands on experiences & directed activities to make their own discoveries. Ideas and findings are discussed and recorded in lots of different ways.

There will be opportunities for the children to solve problems, make decisions, experiment, predict, plan and question in a variety of contexts, and to explore and find out about their environment and people and places that have significance in their lives.

Physical Development

This will include the development of gross motor skills through dance and movement sessions in the hall, daily use of large equipment in playground, travel and space games, and the introduction of gymnastic equipment.
Fine motor skills underpin many aspects of a child’s physical development. Children need strong finger muscles before they are able to hold a pencil correctly. There are several stages of pencil grip which children will go through before they can hold it with the correct grip for writing. The ultimate aim is the dynamic tripod – this is the ideal grip to move the pencil efficiently, accurately and for letter formation practise. In class, activities to develop fine motor control are provided constantly and include; colouring, tracing, cutting, sticking, pegs, tweezers etc. I have attached a copy of pencil grip stages for your reference. Please support your child with this at home as often as possible.
Expressive Arts and Design
Expressive Arts and Design involves enabling children to explore and play with a wide range of media and materials, as well as providing opportunities and encouragement for sharing their thoughts, ideas and feelings through a variety of activities in art, music, movement, dance, role-play, and design and technology
Religious Education

The children will take part in daily classroom prayers and assemblies. We will be following the ‘Come and See’ Religious Education programme and our topics for this term are Myself, Welcome and Birthdays.
Classroom Issues and Organisation
Coats -  Activities take place both indoor and outdoor throughout the day. Therefore, your child will always need to bring a warm coat, as well as their cardigan or jumper. 
Hair – All long hair needs to be tied up. This is to avoid the spread of headlice, and is also a health and safety issue.
Book Bags – All children will need a book bag each day. Please avoid putting water bottles in book bags as they can easily leak and damage books.
Home Learning – During the coming weeks we will be setting homework on Fridays, books will be collected in on Tuesdays. We will also send home phonic sounds and key words to practise every two weeks. Please support your child with this and anything you are unsure of, please come and ask.

PE – Our PE lessons are still scheduled for Thursdays. If your child is wearing trainers, can you please ensure that they have velcro straps as, for health and safety reasons, we are not able to keep tying them up. If you don’t own trainers with velcro then school shoes are fine with plimsolls in the book bag. No earrings on these days please.
Lunchtime – The children have been amazing at eating their school dinners and we have already gained the reputation as the best eating Reception Class ever! Once I feel the children are fully settled when going into the hall I will monitor their eating more closely. If we feel that your child is not eating enough, and to avoid a huge amount of food waste, I will let you know so that you can consider your child switching to a packed lunch instead.
Morning drop off – Our drop off routine has been working really well, I’m amazed how quickly the children have got used to this routine. Can I please remind you not to arrive too early so we can avoid the children running around the millennium garden area, as this area is reserved for another year group bubble.
I think that’s it for now, I’ll post a copy of this letter on the website as well as other info as the term goes on. If you have any questions or queries please feel free to pop in and have a chat (after school is usually best).

Have a lovely weekend!

Best wishes
Joanne Evans 
